Dear Parent / Carer,

I am writing to inform you that students in Year 7 will be sitting their first assessment in Science in the week commencing either 2nd December or the 9th December 2019. There will be two more assessments later in the year and an end of year examination in June. These assessments are vital in assessing the progress that students are making in Science and the results will inform students' reports.

In order to support your child with assessments in Science, revision lessons will be taught in the lead up to this examination and resources will be added to Class Charts to further help your child to revise at home independently.

The topics which will be examined in the December assessment are:

- Cells
- Particles and their Behaviour
- Forces

In order to further support your child through the remainder of Key Stage 3, with Science homework and revision, Millthorpe School has invested in revision guides which can be purchased for £4.00 from Parent Pay. If your child is in receipt of Free School Meals the government provides additional funding for study materials, therefore you will not need to order a guide on Parent Pay; your child will be provided with one by their class teacher.

If you have any further questions regarding your child's Science assessment or revision guides please do not hesitate to get in contact with their science teacher.

Kind regards,

Jordan Wright
Assistant Subject Lead (Science)
J.Wright@millthorpeschool.co.uk